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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 
City of Newport, Oregon 

169 S.W. Coast Hwy. 
Newport, OR 97365 

541-574-0603 
s.nebel@newportoregon.gov 

 
 

MEMO 
 

DATE:  January 29, 2020 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Spencer Nebel, City Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Status Report for the Four-week Period Ending Friday, January 24, 2020. 

We are off to a busy start for 2020. We are also recharging our water aquifer in a relatively 
big way, as well. Hopefully, the rains will abate a bit as we roll into February and we don’t 
have further complications from rain with slides in the area.  
 

Highlights of activities over the last four weeks include the following: 
 

 Spoke with Mike Clifford who owns a house on Alpine Street that has been used 
as a vacation rental. He acquired this property four years ago and indicated that 
he was not aware that the license did not automatically carry over to the new owner. 
As a result, he has been provided a notice to cease operations since he may not 
legally have been licensed at the time the new ordinance became effective. He has 
placed the property on the waiting list, and is hoping for Council consideration to 
expedite this issue. He indicated that he acquired this property both for his family’s 
use and to rent as a vacation rental when the family is not using it. Part of his 
financial model depended upon renting it as a vacation rental. I indicated that the 
code is quite specific and that he cannot operate that unit as a vacation rental. I did 
explain when openings occur on the vacation rental list, he will be able to apply to 
use the property as a vacation rental. He is fairly high on the list, however, he will 
also be required to meet spacing standards that are included in the code. I 
indicated I would share his concerns with the Vacation Rental Implementation 
Group in February along with other similar requests. 

 Prepared a year-end report for Council. 

 Mayor Sawyer and I participated in a conference call with Ross Williamson to 
discuss the handling of the appeal on the Rogue Room Tax issue. 

 Barb James and I participated in a call to Mark Wolf regarding mediation with the  

 Newport Employees Association.    

 Prepared agenda items for the January 6 Council meeting. This included 
compilation of all the materials for the reconsideration on the room tax decision for 
Rogue Ales.   

 City Hall was closed on January 1 in observation of the New Year holiday.  
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 Participated in a final phone screen for candidates for the Parks and Recreation 
Director’s position.    

 Participated in mediation with a state mediator and the Newport Employees 
Association. This took most of the day. At the end of the day, there were still 
differences between the City’s position and the NEA’s position. The mediator has 
scheduled a follow-up session to see if we can resolve the differences.    

 Participated in a routine Department Head meeting.  

 Tim Gross, Peggy Hawker and I met with Robert Franz to discuss the upcoming 
Sunwest Motors trial. As Public Works Director, Tim Gross would be the primary 
witness on behalf of the City due to the engineering/public works nature of this 
litigation.  

 Participated in a regular meeting of the Vision 2040 Advisory Committee. This 
meeting was to finalize a report for the City Council’s goal setting session.  

 Met with the Mayor to review the agenda for the January 6 meetings. 

 Participated in a work session with Council on January 6.  This meeting included 
the Sister City Committee interview, and discussion of a parking plan for the 
Bayfront, City Center and Nye Beach areas, and an executive session.  

 Held a meeting for the second step of a grievance filed on behalf of the firefighters 
regarding a disciplinary action involving an engineer. After the meeting, I prepared 
a response denying the grievance.   

 Participated in an ODOT stakeholders’ interview regarding ODOT updating their 
statewide transportation highway plan.  

 Held a bi-monthly meeting with Derrick Tokos. 

 Met with Peggy Hawker, Richard Dutton and Gloria Tucker on a program offered 
by Granicus to send notifications of various meetings, and other communications, 
to people who request them. We currently have a system that Richard Dutton 
developed. The Granicus system has additional features that we would utilize not 
only for meeting notices, but also for publishing our E-Blast and other 
communications to the email list. This is something we will be looking at in the next 
fiscal year. 

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Barb James, along with Mayor Sawyer and Derrick 
Tokos.   

 Participated in an update on OSU’s efforts to develop student housing. Steve 
Clark, Vice President of Marketing, indicated that it is important to remember that 
the Marine Studies Initiative is a project that will be implemented over the next 
decade, with the program intended to serve 500 students a year. Currently, Hatfield 
serves 100-120 summer students, primarily. It is anticipated that the maximum 
number of students participating in the Marine Studies Initiative would be 350 at 
any one time, once the program is completely built up. This would include 12-15 
new faculty members with approximately two support staff for each faculty 
member. The MSI building is expected to open June 9. Sixty percent of this building 
will be occupied immediately.  
 
University of Oregon’s Chief Financial Officer indicated that the university has had 
a number of challenges, including current downward pressure on enrollment based 
on a smaller population of college-aged students. The university is addressing 
some of the same issues that cities are addressing with PERS, and other employee 
costs, causing the university to reduce their overall budget by $40 million dollars. 
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In addition, with the cost of construction exceeding the available funding, a $10 
million dollar construction gap has been picked up by OSU, as well. The CFO 
indicated that student housing is run as a self-supporting auxiliary fund which has 
created some challenges in getting this project off the ground, since the cost of 
construction is substantially higher on the coast than what is incurred in Corvallis. 
Furthermore, the nature of this program is that students may be studying in 
Newport for just a semester. Dealing with temporary housing on this basis adds 
additional challenges, as well.  
 
The good news is that they have laid out a plan to move forward with housing. This 
will be done in two phases. Phase 1 consists of five three or four bedroom duplexes 
which could house between 120-160 students. This first phase is approximately 
$10 million dollars and is expected to be online by June 21. This will help address 
the housing needs of the first part of this program. The second phase would be 
more traditional residence student housing and would be timed with the growth of 
this program.  
 
It was also indicated that the MSI programs will be initiated at OSU in the fall of 
2022. It is anticipated that students in this program would participate in marine 
studies at the MSI building during their junior year which would be 2024. This would 
be the timing for addressing the second phase of housing. OSU indicated that they 
will try to keep the lines of communication open between the Newport community 
stakeholders and the university. They acknowledge that they have not done a good 
job of this since the kickoff of construction for the MSI building. I’ve attached a fact 
sheet on the MSI housing issues provided to us by OSU. Overall, it was good to 
have a good cross section of the OSU administrative team providing this update. 
It shows buy-in from top administration at OSU with the MSI program, which is 
particularly important with President Ray’s upcoming retirement.  

 Mayor Sawyer and I met with Judy Kuhl to discuss aspects of the agreement 
between the City and the Newport News-Times for Destination Newport services. 
There is another meeting with Judy and the Newport News-Times scheduled to 
discuss the status of services provided for under the agreement.   

 Derrick Tokos, Tim Gross and I met with Mike Warren to review the appraisal of a 
parcel of property owned by Mike that the City has expressed interest in acquiring. 
We have had discussions with Council on this matter in executive session. We will 
be meeting with Mike again to share the Council’s position on possible purchase 
of this property.  

 Met with Chris Rampley of the fire department regarding concerns over the 
disciplinary process used within the department.  

 Prepared various reports for the annual Council goal setting session. 

 Met with City staff regarding issues relating to proceeding with grants without 
authorization. These are typically smaller grants, which in some cases, have 
required Council approval. We will be laying out a clear policy on approval steps 
when departments are requesting funding from outside sources. This is to ensure 
that liability issues, compatibility with other requests, and a general review of these 
requests occur before funding is applied for.      

 Interviewed four candidates for the Parks and Recreation Director’s position on 
Friday, January 10. This was followed by a community reception giving the public 
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an opportunity to meet the candidates for this position. Interviews were conducted 
by three separate panels, including a panel of department heads, a panel of Parks 
and Recreation and 60+ Advisory Committee members, and a third panel 
consisting of the Assistant Parks and Recreation Director from Corvallis, the Parks 
and Recreation Director from Lincoln City, and the Facilities Manager for the 
Lincoln County Schools District. I conducted a fourth interview of each of the 
candidates. In addition, a tour was provided of the City by Derrick Tokos and Laura 
Kimberly, as well as, candidates had to do a written exercise as part of the selection 
process. Finally, we gave the public an opportunity to provide comments on the 
candidates. Overall, a very strong group of candidates applied to fill this position. I 
was very pleased that our own internal candidate, Mike Cavanaugh, was deemed 
to be the best fit for this position. I made a job offer to Mike, and the City is currently 
conducting the background check that we utilize in screening candidates (this was 
not used at the time Mike was hired six years ago). Congratulations to Mike. I 
anticipate Mike will be starting in approximately three weeks. I would like to thank 
Judy Mayhew for serving as Acting Parks and Recreation Director during this time. 
Judy has done a good job in maintaining the department over the past five months.   

 Met with Andy Parker and Chris Rampley representing the IAFF Union regarding 
a number of concerns they have with staffing and other issues in the department.   

 Participated with the Council in a day-long goal setting session. This year the 
Council based the goal session on the Vision 2040 strategies. Overall, it was a 
busy and productive day, and the Council developed a list of priorities to use as 
goals and objectives for the City. I will be refining the information that was compiled 
into a format that will reflect longer-term goals and specific objectives for the 
coming year.   

 Met with Barb to compile the various results from the public session portion of the 
interview process for the Parks and Recreation Director position.  

 Tim Gross, Peggy Hawker, Cheryl Atkinson and I participated in the jury selection 
for the Sunwest Motors trial in Lincoln County Circuit Court. The attorney 
representing the City of Newport, Robert Franz, and Sunwest Motors attorney, 
Dennis Bartoldus, interviewed prospective jurors for this trial. Robert Franz had us 
evaluate the responses to the jurors to determine which jurors should be excused 
from the pool. Each side could excuse a certain number of jurors. All other potential 
witnesses, including me, were excused from the trial at that time, since we may be 
asked to testify later in the trial, and witnesses should not be aware of earlier 
testimony. Following the first afternoon of testimony, the attorneys discussed 
settlement. Since the City is insured on this issue, the decision on settlement was 
made by CIS to resolve the claims related to this matter.    

 Participated in a Coastal City Managers lunch meeting which was held here in City 
Hall. The city managers invited the superintendent of Lincoln County School 
District, Dr. Karen Gray, OCCC President, Birgette Ryslinge, and Tracy Anthony 
Bailey of the Siletz Tribe who is currently chairing the Economic Development 
Alliance, to discuss the future of that organization. With Caroline Bauman’s 
retirement, Lincoln County and the Economic Development agency will need to 
discuss what direction they want to move in. Both Karen Gray and Birgette 
Ryslinge have had involvement with other economic organizations and have some 
thoughts on how this program could be constructed in the future. In addition, the 
Council of Governments presented information that they are compiling as part of 
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their efforts to develop data regarding housing issues within the region. I’ve 
attached preliminary information which has been pulled together for the City by the 
COG which is provided for your review.  

 Met with Jason Malloy regarding the temporary transfer of Tony Garbarino from 
parking enforcement to patrol officer to help address the shortfall in staffing for the 
department. Tony has maintained his police certification. This shortfall is resulting 
from three of the newly-hired officers being in the academy at this time and two 
additional vacancies. The Newport Police Association concurred with this 
temporary assignment.  

 Conducted a follow-up interview with Mike Cavanaugh who finished as the top 
finalist for the Parks and Recreation Director’s position. Following this final 
interview, a job offer was made to Mike. 

 Tim Gross and I met with Gerry Barrett regarding concerns with the 6th Street 
construction. I have provided a response to Gerry following this meeting, explaining 
the reasons for the design and indicating that we would be willing to consider some 
adjustments to the slope along 6th Street, if that is something Gerry wanted to 
pursue.    

 Compiled the ideas generated by the Council into a report on goals for the 2020-
2021 fiscal year. This was preliminarily approved by Council. I will be reformatting 
this information into goals and objectives for review by Council on March 3. 

 Met with Mike Murzynsky to review the audit report from our auditors.  

 Held a bi-monthly meeting with Richard Dutton.  

 Along with Councilors Allen and Goebel, participated in an Audit Committee 
meeting. Our auditors presented their findings to the Audit Committee. As part of 
this review, it is the responsibility of the auditor to issue an opinion on the financial 
statements. Bradley Bingenheimer of Boldt, Carlisle and Smith, indicated that it is 
their opinion that the financial statements reflect the respective financial position in 
all material aspects for the City. This is the highest opinion that auditors can give 
in reviewing financial statements. There are a number of actions the Council will 
be asked to take to address a number of budgeting issues to close out the fiscal 
year. This will be presented to Council by the Audit Committee in an upcoming 
Council meeting.    

 Met with Councilor Jacobi on a number of issues. 

 Reviewed a FEMA Memorandum of Understanding with Lance Vanderbeck for the 
airport. This MOU is in preparation for a FEMA response to address a major natural 
disaster such as the Cascadia Subduction Zone event. It provides certain areas of 
the airport which FEMA would mobilize. I am happy that FEMA is recognizing the 
airport as a significant asset in addressing major emergencies for the central coast.  

 Lance Vanderbeck and I met with Dan McCrea who is interested in building an 
executive hangar at the airport. Dan also has operated some FBO services, such 
as mechanic and airplane body repair, work that he is considering doing in 
Newport. Dan and his wife own and operate the Grocer Outlet store.  

 Attended a board meeting for the Oregon Coast Aquarium. Overall, the aquarium 
continues to do well financially. As part of this meeting, the aquarium was able to 
refinance its long-term debt that had some restrictive provisions in it. The new 
financing has eliminated those restrictions which will give the aquarium more 
flexibility in its fundraising activities. The capital campaign for the aquarium has 
also done very well with over $13 million pledged from various sources, including 
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the $5 million state appropriation. The aquarium has just completed an audience 
research effort to determine who is visiting the aquarium. I have included a copy of 
the summary of that data for your review.  

 City Hall was closed on Monday, January 20 in observance of Martin Luther King 
Jr. Day.  

 Held a routine Department Head meeting.  

 Tim Gross, Andrew Grant and I met regarding the status of Rogue compliance 
issues with discharged limits. We will be meeting with Rogue to discuss a 
compliance agreement next month.  

 Participated in a Council work session that included a Budget Committee interview, 
a review of the Central Lincoln PUD proposal to extend high voltage power lines 
through the City’s reservoir properties. This work session included an update to the 
Big Creek Dam project, as well as, executive sessions on labor negotiations, real 
property transactions, and review of the hiring process for the City Attorney. A field 
meeting is being set up to review the actual corridor for those Council members 
who could not participate earlier. 

 Met with residents who live on US 20 regarding a number of concerns relating to 
their home and the impact of the homeless communities surrounding their 
residence. The homeowners provided video of a man urinating in their yard in 
broad daylight. Furthermore, they are suggesting it would be a benefit to reduce 
the height of hedges on the Momiji/Starbucks commercial site, since there is a lot 
of activity that goes on utilizing the hedges in an area out of site. We will be 
following up with both of these issues.  

 Participated in an Emergency Preparedness Committee meeting. One of the items 
that the Committee is working on is an ordinance that would require hotels and 
motels to display specific information regarding evacuation routes from their 
facilities. Regina Martinez has had discussions with a variety of the hotel owners 
who seem generally supportive of this effort. We will be presenting this information 
to the Council at a future meeting. 

 Participated with John Lavrakas, Frank Geltner and Judy Kuhl on our continued 
efforts at developing policies for YBEF.  

 Along with Mayor Sawyer and Councilors Allen, Goebel and Jacobi, I participated 
in a roundtable discussion with Representative Schrader. The local officials 
appreciate these roundtable meetings in which elected and appointed officials 
throughout the county are invited to have a direct discussion with Representative 
Schrader. One thing that was particularly rewarding is that as the Congressman 
was going around the table, elected officials from Toledo and Yachats identified 
the Big Creek Dam as one of the big priorities for the region. We appreciate that 
other communities recognize the importance that this water shed has for the 
county. This is from both an economic standpoint and a resource standpoint. 
Congressman Schrader said despite appearances on national media, Congress is 
more functional than it may appear. There are a lot of good things underway that 
do not receive the attention that the more politically divided issues receive. Overall, 
it was a good discussion among the elected and appointed officials from around 
the county with Representative Schrader.  

 Met with a customer of the Recreation Center who was issued a 30-day exclusion 
from the Recreation Center. She indicated she does not believe she deserves this 
exclusion. This exclusion was issued when the individual refused to leave the 
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Recreation Center after an altercation between herself and her instructor. By 
policy, the appeal process for an exclusion goes to the Municipal Judge  

 Tim Gross, Claire Paul and I met with Chuck Forinash regarding Chuck’s desire to 
build a driveway off of Ferry Slip Road for his property located on the corner of 
Ferry Slip and 35th Street. At the time of construction, Chuck was advocating for 
filling a ditch and creating a driveway at that location. The decision was made not 
to address that as part of that project. A driveway was put into place for possible 
future use at that location. With the status of this street as a major arterial that will 
become more significant with the signal relocation at 35th and US 101, Tim has 
concerns about a driveway being constructed on Ferry Slip Road. At this point, 
Chuck does not have specific plans except trying to improve the value of his 
property by building a driveway at this location for future sale and redevelopment. 
We will discuss options internally of this request.  

 Richard Dutton, Peggy Hawker, Gloria Tucker and I participated in a demonstration 
of govDelivery. As indicated earlier, this program would be a new method to allow 
citizens to request notification of activities the City is engaged in, either meetings, 
through our E-Blast, or other similar types of distribution from other departments. 
Overall, it seems like a good solution for the future. We will be looking at this as 
part of our budgeting process.  

 Met with Denise Doerfler. She is requesting a “No Outlet” sign be posted on NW 
Wade Way and Cherokee Lane. They get a surprising number of vehicles that pull 
in and the turnarounds are very limited. I do believe this would be an appropriate 
spot for this sign to be placed. I will be reviewing this with Public Works.  

 Participated in a meeting of the Yaquina Bay Managers meeting. This is an 
opportunity to discuss issues on an informal basis among all of those who are 
appointed by an elected board along the Yaquina Bay, including the two ports, 
Toledo and Newport, the school district, the college, the county and PUD.  

 Conducted interviews for a Safety Officer. This is a 20-hour per week position that 
will focus on employee safety issues.  

 Mike Murzynsky and I participated in a conference call with Mark Shepard, City 
Manager of Corvallis, regarding their efforts to identify new revenues to address 
various city services. In 2015, the Corvallis City Council pulled together a Finance 
Work Group to identify the financial issues that would need to be addressed by the 
City to provide services desired by the citizens. This group provided a final report 
in December 2016. There were a number of recommendations that were included 
in this effort, including establishing a fee on the utility bills to support Police and 
Fire services, having a special tax levy to support Parks and Recreation and 
Library, and identify increase funding for the streets. In addition, the City took a 
look on the expense side of the issue and was successful in reducing expenses 
city-wide by about $1 million dollars. The City did a community survey through OSU 
to gage community opinions and support for various efforts. In reviewing the 
finance issue, it was determined that the City needed to simplify the story and the 
message to help the voters understand the choices they would need to make. 
Furthermore, the survey indicated that citizens were interested in looking at a 
property tax increase to help support critical services. There was a local option tax 
that was expiring, which was at a rate of $.81 per $1000 of value which funded 
Parks and Recreation, Library and Police. To simplify the message, the City 
focused on breaking up these decisions into three distinct groups which they called 
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their “three-legged financial stool”. The first leg was placing costs for maintaining 
and adding to Police and Fire services a monthly service fee on the utility bill. The 
second leg of the stool was to go out for a new local option tax that would fund 
specifically Parks and Recreation and Library. This levy also included continuation 
of the City’s social services support program of $360,000 per year which is funding 
provided by the City to local non-profits. The third leg of the stool was shifting the 
financial responsibility for 911 emergency services, primarily from the City to all 
users. This was proposed at a county-wide election to address these issues. The 
first part of the financial plan established a Police and Fire monthly service fee on 
the utility bill in 2018 with the first collection of the fee being implemented on July 
1, 2019. The second part of this plan was passing the local option tax which was 
approved by Corvallis voters in May 2019 with 73% of the voters approving this 
levy. The final part of the plan involved passing the 911 service district which 
reduced the financial burden on the City of Corvallis in providing these services. 
This was approved by the voters in the district in November 2019.  
 
Corvallis was assisted by a political action committee that was formed to 
communicate and advocate for the millages. The committee was headed up by a 
retired public relations executive and was very effective in advocating for these 
financial changes. In addition, the City received “safe harbor” approval for the 
information that the City provided regarding the issues that went before the voters. 
This included 4X8 signs, flyers, and other election information that was printed and 
circulated at the City’s expense for this effort. Mike and I appreciated the time that 
Mark Shepard spent with us providing an outline of how Corvallis addressed their 
long-term financial issues. Mark was forwarding some information with details of 
what was enacted by the Corvallis City Council for our review.  

 Met with Mike Murzynsky, Steve Baugher, and Linda Wertman regarding the use 
of collective bidding through ORPAT, or other systems as it relates to our draft 
purchasing policy. This policy is, in part, to address an error that we made in 
purchasing the fuel tanks at the airport through a state contract. It is our intent to 
implement a centralized purchasing process as part of the new purchasing policy 
effective with the new fiscal year.  

 Met with Mike Murzynsky and Peggy Hawker in their bi-monthly departmental 
meetings. We are finalizing an agreement with Grace Wins Shelter for support 
related to the shower facility now in use at that location, as well as, a request for 
financial support from Lincoln County for homelessness issues. We hope to have 
that completed very soon.  
 

Upcoming Events:  

 I will be out of the office for the day attending the OCCMA Board meeting in Salem 
on Friday, January 31.  

 City Attorney interviews by Council and the interview panels will be held on 
February 7. Please reserve Friday for this process.  

 I will be on vacation from February 10-12. (I will be out of town from Saturday, 
February 8 through Wednesday, February 12).  

 The annual joint work session with Lincoln County will be held February 12, 2020, 
at 6 PM in Council Chambers.   
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 City Hall will be closed on February 17 in observance of Presidents Day. The City 
Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 18, with a work session at 4 
PM.  

 I will be taking a couple of vacation days on Thursday, February 20 and Friday, 
February 21. I will be in town hosting visiting family from Michigan this week. 

 The Newport Seafood and Wine Festival will begin Thursday, February 20 with a 
reception that evening which Council will be invited to.  The festival runs through 
Sunday, February 23.  

 The Preliminary Budget Committee meeting is March 3 at 6 PM.   

 I plan to attend the NW Regional Managers meeting in Vancouver, Washington, 
from March 18-20.  

 There will be a Town Hall meeting on March 30 at 6 PM.  Location is to be 
determined.      

 The first Budget Committee meeting is April 21 at 5 PM. 

 The League of Oregon Cities Spring Conference is April 24 in Hermiston. Those 
who are registered are Councilors Goebel, Jacobi, Parker, Mayor Sawyer, Peggy 
Hawker and myself.     

 The second Budget Committee meeting is May 12 at 5 PM.   

 The third Budget Committee meeting is May 19 at 6 PM.   

 I plan to attend the OCCMA Summer Conference in Bend from July 7-10. 

 There will be a Town Hall meeting held Monday, August 31 at 6 PM. Location will 
be announced.    

 I plan to attend the Annual ICMA Conference in Toronto, Ontario, from September 
23-26.   

 The LOC Annual Conference will be held October 14-16 in Salem.  Please let 
Peggy know if you plan to attend.   
 

Attachments: 
 

 Attached is copy of Governor Brown’s Resiliency Agenda. Please note that a 

portion of this program relates to the $2 million dollars that was requested by the 

Governor from the Legislature during the 2019 session but not funded by the 

Legislature. This was the reason stated by the Governor to veto the Big Creek Dam 

funding. The Governor’s office has since asked Mayor Sawyer to testify on behalf 

of this funding during the 2020 short session at the Legislature. 

 Attached is a “frequently asked questions” sheet about Oregon State University’s 

Marine Studies Initiative housing that was distributed at the meeting which Mayor 

Sawyer, Derrick Tokos and I attended. 

 Attached is information filed by the Council of Governments regarding various 

population and housing issues for the City of Newport. This is preliminary 

information, however, it does show trends that are important regarding the 

demographics of our community regarding housing issues. I think the work the 

COG is doing on this will be a benefit to the entire COG and communities within 

the COG.  

 Attached is a fact sheet that the Oregon Coast Aquarium compiled regarding a 

study that was done of visitors to the aquarium. The aquarium is using this 
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information to help tailor future modifications to exhibits, as well as, better 

understanding of the customer base visiting the aquarium.  

 Attached is an Oregon Court of Appeals decision on ex parte contacts as it related 

to a LUBA appeal. In this case, the Portland City Council member conversed briefly 

with a person in the audience who later was determined to be an interested person 

in this particular land use issue. The Petitioner in this case filed an appeal to LUBA 

that indicated an ex parte contact was made and not disclosed on record as a result 

of this communication during a recess of the Council. Through an extensive appeal 

process through LUBA, which eventually went to the Court of Appeals, the City 

was required to go through this entire process again because of the non-disclosure 

of information that occurred between an interested party and the City Councilor 

during a brief conversation during a recess in the Council meeting.  

 Attached is a letter from Mayor Miyakawa from our sister city of Mombetsu, wishing 

a prosperous year for the City of Newport. Mayor Sawyer previously sent a letter 

to Mayor Miyakawa outlining a number of steps we are currently taking in the City 

of Newport, and wishing the Mayor and Mombetsu a very happy new year.  

I hope everyone has a great week. 

Respectfully submitted: 
 

 
 
Spencer R. Nebel 
City Manager 
 
cc:  Department Heads 








































	Status Report Ending.pdf
	Attachments 1.29.20

